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Information in this newsletter is provided in good faith. Although we have taken every care in its preparation, KASBAH & its employees or volun-

teers cannot be held responsible or liable for the accuracy of information or materials, or for any errors or omissions that may  have occurred, 
especially where supplied by other organisations or sources. In using this information, you assume all risks associated with its use or misuse.  

Welcome to another bumper 16 page issue!  (Contents on P2)  

KASBAHõs AGM: 
This will be held at Aylesford Priory on 

the 3rd July (2pm for a 2.30 start). 

An Agenda/ postal vote/attendance slip and di-
rections accompany this newsletter. 

Please could you either confirm your attendance 
to the office in good time or make use of your 
postal/proxy votes.  The audited accounts and 
minutes from the 2011 AGM will be available to 

download from the KASBAH website at 
www.kasbah.org.uk as of 19th June 2012. 

Any additional discussion points for the AGM 
should be sent to the office by 12 noon on Friday 
29th June 2012 if you require an informed re-
sponse. Alternatively points can be raised under 
Any Other Business on the day of the AGM. 

If you have any problems, queries or agenda 
points, please contact the office as soon as pos-

sible on 01474 536501. 

Rock 4 KASBAHRock 4 KASBAH   
Rock 4 KASBAH raised a total of £330.37 from a raffle & collec-

tion tins on the day. This was a great event, organised by 
Danny Littlechild who runs the Acoustic Valium project (see 
below). Danny continues to raise funds for KASBAH for which 
we wish to say a mammoth thank you. 

Kiran (Landlady of The Kelsey Arms) enabled the event to take 
place free of charge, and all the bands (who played from 2pm 
until 11pm) also took part for free on the day. 

Danny and Kiran worked really hard making this event happen and KASBAH is most appreciative of all their 
efforts. Danny also raised an additional £67.99 for us from another Acoustic Valium music project. He hopes 
to hold an annual fund raising event for KASBAH, which is fantastic news! 

For photos of the event (including those above), go to the FaceBook link : 
https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.3538689219818.2146244.1050021372&type=1&l=6b2a661fe8 

Danny continues to raise funds for us through the Acoustic Valium Project 
(http://www.livemusicaroundtw.co.uk/), which he founded in 2011. De-
signed to provide a showcase for musicians and singers in the Kent & Sussex 
areas, it now performs at 5 venues and works with 30+ acts from as far afield 

as Slough, as well as talent in and around Kent & Sussex. The project is always looking for new venues and is 
available at an affordable cost - acts receive equal payment for each event. 

Part of the project's aim is to support KASBAH, and so raffles are held at each event to raise money for KAS-
BAH and awareness for their cause. The Project also hopes to set up a music workshop with KASBAH later in 
2012. 

Thanks again to Danny, Kiran, the musicians, and everyone who helped to make the event so successful! 

Danny Littlechild 

mailto:admin@kasbah.org.uk
http://www.kasbah.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.3538689219818.2146244.1050021372&type=1&l=6b2a661fe8
http://www.livemusicaroundtw.co.uk/
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A WORD FROM EMMA ...
A WORD FROM EMMA ...   

Hello Everyone  

It is all go here at KASBAH! I am busy trying to gain capital funding to enable 

Hattie Webb House to move to a bigger site in Frindsbury; I need to raise £80,000 

so this is quite a challenge. If you know of any potential business sponsors or part-

ners please do let me know.  

The Advisor Service in Herne is making excellent progress and the next step is a joint venture 

with Strode Park's community café. We are organising our first themed event 
-  'Afternoon Tea' 

made and served by KASBAH members  on Friday, 22nd June between 12
- 2pm at the Coach 

House within Strode Park Foundation in Herne, please join us if you are free.
 

Our grateful thanks to all the KASBAH members who have given valuable feedback to our Advi-

sors Christine and Gill, to Sophie in the office, and to our social work students, Sandra and 

Linda. It has been a real team effort this year! Feedback has been very positive but there is one 

recurring trend -  about a third of our members would like more social and networking activi-

ties in their local area. If members have specific ideas please let the Advisors know on 01474 

532950. They will also look for suitable activities in your area on your behalf.
 

KASBAH is also looking for sustainable business opportunities to set up for more KASBAH mem-

bers to gain hands on support and meaningful employment. I have big ideas ...watch this 

space!  

Turn to p13 for full details of 
our SUMMER QUIZ, to be 

held on 13th July at Goals in 
Dartford - easily reached as 
ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ƻŦŦ 
the M25! We really hope to 

see you there. 

Summer Quiz  A Huge Thank You to Chris Hague-Smith 
After five years of hard work and dedication, Chris Hague-Smith is passing the 
role of Editor of the KASBAH News back to KASBAH. This role will be picked up  
by Sally Cochran, Medway Development Manager of Hattie Webb House. We 
hope to keep up the diverse range of information and hot topics that Chris 
has provided over the years, and we are sure Sally will also have new ideas to 
put her own stamp on our valuable newsletter. Everyone at KASBAH would 
like to say a huge heart-felt thank you Chris and wish you every happiness in 
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LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀǘ I²I ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΦ 

We said goodbye to Ashley, who was with us on a 
work experience placement from a local school. The 
guys all enjoyed working with Ashley, and we hope 
she gained valuable experience spending time with 
us. She will be taking her final exams soon, so we 
wish her lots of luck! 

We also said goodbye to Tracey Beal who has been 
working at HWH for over three 
years as a volunteer. In that time 
her assistance and knowledge has 
been invaluable to us, and it has 
been a pleasure to work with 
Tracey and watch her develop. We 
wish Tracey lots of luck and happi-
ness in her future endeavours and 
hope she will come and visit us when she can. 

HWH now has a new volunteer, who is well known to 
the service users and staff already.  Natalie 
McCluskey was a trainee at Seabrooke House until 
2010, she has always kept in touch with our services. 
We are very pleased to welcome Nat to the team 
and are sure she will be a real asset. 

Maria is getting ready to move; she has been waiting 
patiently for a new-build complex of flats to be built 
and they should be ready soon. Maria wrote about 
the huge learning curve she has experienced, from 
living at home to becoming independent, in the 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƎƻΤ ƴƻǿ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ 
for the final piece of the puzzle to slot into place. 

You may have spotted some of our day service users 
on a scavenger hunt at Hempstead Valley recently; 
we supported them to find everyday items in the 
centre, such as where to buy a set of saucepans, 
where to get a spare key cut, how much a haircut 
costs, buying a lottery ticket and choosing a gift for a 
relative at a set price. This exercise was really useful 
as it gave the guys the chance to find their way 
round the centre, practice daily living skills and solve 
simple problems. 

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ŀǇǇǊŀƛǎŀƭǎ 
and a few changes as our roles develop, as well as 
training ς both learning new skills and refreshing on 
those already learnt. We are all hoping the weather 
will improve soon; this drought seems to be dragging 
on a bit! 

Sally Cochran, Medway Development Manager 

Hattie Webb House 
Seabrooke House held a 
Greek themed Cultural 
evening which went off 
with a bang. We had a 
fabulous traditional 
Greek meal of Chicken 
Kebabs, pitta with Tzat-

ziki dip, stuffed vine 
leaves and homemade 
humous. We did the 
Tsetos (A traditional 
Greek dance) to The 
Zorba theme and had a 
wonderful evening. 

Our next cultural evening with be Irish night where 
we will be making Steak & Guinness pie and Boxty 
potatoes, and trying our hands at some Irish dancing! 

 Victoria Norris, Team Leader 

Seabrooke House 

KASBAH has been awarded 
Disability Symbol Accreditation! 

This is awarded by Jobcentre Plus to 
employers who have made commit-
ments to employ, keep, and develop 
the abilities of disabled staff. 
KASBAH agree to implement five 

specific commitments and to continue adhering to 
them. These are: 
¶ to interview all disabled applicants who meet the 

minimum criteria for a job vacancy and consider 
them on their abilities. 
¶ to discuss with disabled employees, at any time but 

at least once a year, what both parties can do to 
make sure disabled employees can develop and 
use their abilities. 
¶ to make every effort when employees become dis-

abled to make sure they stay in employment. 
¶ to take action to ensure that all employees develop 

the appropriate level of disability awareness 
needed to make these commitments work. 
¶ to review these commitments each year and assess 

what has been achieved, plan ways to improve on 
them and let employees and Jobcentre Plus know 
about progress and future plans. 

We shall be monitored every 12 months to keep this 
accreditation. If an employer uses this symbol, it 
means they are positive about employing disabled 
people and will be keen to know about your abilities. 
Ask at your local Jobcentre for information about 
employers with this accreditation in your area. 
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Wendy Daws, a local artist, visited us in March and 
helped the young people make silhouettes of their 
profiles. The results were amazing and very effective. 
We have asked her to come back and help with an art 
project in the coming months. The young people tried 
their hand at making pizzas, which proved very popu-
lar, and finished off with a lively game of Bingo. 

Our trip to Capstone Ski Centre was a great success. 
Everyone, staff included, had a great day. We used 
the Viper Slide and the Toboggan Run and thoroughly 
enjoyed ourselves. We carried on to Capstone Park, 
had a picnic, and went home tired but happy. 

Our April session included making bookmarks, various 
craft items, an game of Bingo (always enjoyed) and 
cooking cottage pie. The young people all had a hand 
in making the cottage pie, whether shopping for in-
gredients, preparing the vegetables etc, cooking or 
serving up. It was delicious! 

In future sessions we will be having Catherine Wilson 
ŦǊƻƳ ΨtŀƳǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ {ǇŀǊƪƭŜΩ ŀƴŘ .ŀǊŎƭŀȅǎ .ŀƴƪ ǊŜǇǊŜπ
sentatives who will be helping the young people to 
make a curry. We also have a trip to B&Q arranged 
for June, when the young people will be able to build 
bird boxes or tool boxes. Our summer trip is still to be 
arranged and we have invited suggestions from the 
young people as to where they would like to go. 

Future sessions are on 23rd Jun; 28th Jul; 25th Aug; 
22nd Sep; 27th Oct; 24th Nov and 15th Dec (trip tba). 

We are always happy to welcome new members. 
To contact the team call: 

Rachel, (Co-ordinator) on 07505 489049 
or Jane (Deputy Co-ordinator) on 07758 703627 

or e-mail us at shortbreaks@kasbah.org.uk 
We are happy to be contacted on a Mon or Tues. 

At Capstone Ski Centre 

Capstone Park Silhouette Making Bingo Time! 

Short Breaks 

I went away for the week-
end in Sussex with SAS-
BAH a few weeks ago. I 
had a good time and while 
I was there I made lots of 
new friends. The staff that 
helped me there were 
really nice. 

We all went out for the day on Saturday. I got to learn 
archery, go on a treasure hunt and went on the zip wire. 
¢ƘŜȅ ŎƭƛǇ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǎƭƛŘŜ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǊŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ 
scary for me I went on it twice! Rock climbing was really 
fun too. 

 

The food was good; the BBQ on 
Sunday was the best and they 
even made my favourite curry 
and rice for me! 

 

We got to play pool at the place we 
stayed in; we even had challenges 
where the winner got to stay on. 

 
L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ - 
even the weather was good. I would 
definitely like to go back for another 
holiday there soon! 

My Holiday With SASBAH By Ash 

mailto:shortbreaks@kasbah.org.uk
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WHAT HAPPENS AT SEABROOKE HOUSE? 
{ŜŀōǊƻƻƪŜ IƻǳǎŜ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŘǊŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ 
on their own a reality. We currently have 8 trainees 
with a wide range of disabilities living there with the 
aim of gaining the skills and knowhow to live inde-
pendently in the community. 

Our day service is a great transitional tool for those 
with very limited independent living skills. Every 
Wednesday we meet and learn the relevant exper-
tise associated with independent living including 
cooking simple healthy meals, cleaning, ironing and 
washing. We also start travel training to landmarks 
such as local supermarkets and shopping centres. 

Moving in starts with an assessment to ensure that 
independent living is a realistic goal. This is followed 
by a two week assessment; this enables the poten-
tial trainee to decide for themselves whether Sea-
brooke is the place for them and for us to decide 
whether our service is appropriate for them. 

Training usually lasts between 6 months and 2 years. 
Each trainee is allocated a key worker; this is a life 
skills coach dedicated to ensuring that they get the 
best from their time with us and that all their train-
ing needs are fulfilled. Each week they will devise a 

personalised timetable together which includes a 
monthly task (such as gardening, window cleaning 
shopping, and cleaning amongst other things). Each 
task would be completed with support from the key 
worker until it is perfected and they are able to com-
plete it without support. 

LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΣ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƻǊƎŀƴπ
ƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ Ψ/ƻƳŜ 5ƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ aŜΩ 
and our summer fete. All funds accrued go towards 
improving the life of the residents. This year we have 
funded a fully fledged gym, which helps us to pro-
mote health and fitness. Once all tasks can be com-
pleted independently the trainee is ready for the 
next stage of their training and is able to move into 
one of our transitional flats. 

Janus Court is a block consisting of two flats con-
nected to Seabrooke House. Here the trainee can 
have a trial run at living on their own and face the 
everyday challenges of living independently. 

Once their training is complete and our trainees 
have reached their full potential; they are supported 
to find suitable housing and move on into the com-
munity, often with help from our outreach team. 

Emma Tiller, Life Skills Coach 

LǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ  
happening at 
Strode Park! 

Strode Park Foundation is a Kent 
charity specialising in care and lei-
sure services for children and 
adults with disabilities. We pro-
mote independence, wellbeing and 
choice throughout our services, 
helping people to achieve their 
own aspirations and live life the 
way they choose. 

Our extensive range of services 
means we can support people with 
a wide range of disabilities, from 
those requiring a small amount of 
home care and support to people 
with more complex disabilities re-
quiring neuro-rehabilitation or 
24 hour nursing care. Strode Park 

offers many other opportunities as 
well; we have a whole range of 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Řŀȅ 
care and respite care, as well as 
independence training pro-
grammes for young adults, which 
can lead to work experience and 
supported living. 

Summer brings a full and vibrant 
ƭŜƛǎǳǊŜ ǎŎŜƴŜ ǘƻ {ǘǊƻŘŜ tŀǊƪΩǎ 
14 acre site in Herne. Holiday-
makers join us for self catering 
holidays in our purpose built holi-
day bungalows which have been 
especially designed for people with 
disabilities. We also have numer-
ƻǳǎ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ Ψ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
tŀǊƪΩΣ ƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǿƘŜŜƭŎƘŀƛǊ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛπ
ble open air theatre. The theatre is 
open to the public throughout the 
summer months and hosts a wide 

variety of entertainment. We shall 
be opening the season on Saturday 
30th June with Los Pacaminos, fea-
ǘǳǊƛƴƎ улΩǎ ǇƻǇ ƭŜƎŜƴŘΣ tŀǳƭ ¸ƻǳƴƎΣ 
followed by a wonderful selection 
of bands and theatre productions 
to suit all tastes. We hope to see 
you there! 

We are delighted to be working 
with Kasbah by hosting the advi-
sory service for people with dis-
abilities in the Herne Bay area, and 
hope to work with Kasbah on vari-
ous other projects in the future. 

As you can see Strode Park offers 
so much to so many. For more in-
formation please follow us on 
Facebook and Twitter or see our 
website: www.strodepark.org.uk. 

EVERYBODYΩS GYM (From Anna Herrin) 
CƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎȅƳΗ 
There is a new gym at East Farleigh near Maidstone 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ 9ǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅΩǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴ ōȅ 
Paul and Roy especially with disabled people in mind. 
Anyone with a disability is welcome, although it is not 

just for the disabled. An individual programme is set 
ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ƛǎ 
doing me good and slopes are getting easier to get up 
in my wheelchair. 

Tel: 01622 725005. The website is at: 
www.everybodysatkilnbridge.co.uk  

http://www.strodepark.org.uk
http://www.everybodysatkilnbridge.co.uk
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From Our Advisor ServiceFrom Our Advisor Service   
 
Christine Cunningham  

KASBAH Advisor  
 

Email: ccunningham@kasbah.org.uk  

 
Gill Reynolds  

�.�$�6�%�$�+���&�D�U�H�U�V�¶���$�G�Y�L�V�R�U 
 

Email:  greynolds@kasbah.org.uk  

To Contact Us: Telephone: 01474  536501 or Write to 7  The  Hive, Northfleet, Kent, DA11  9DE  

Message in a Bottle 
The Lions Message In a Bottle Scheme is a simple idea 
designed to encourage people to keep their personal 
and medical details on a standard form and in a com-
mon location - the fridge. 

Although focused on more vulnerable people in our 
community, anyone can have an accident at home, so 
the scheme can benefit anyone, including you. 

As a minimum it will save emergency services valu-
able time identifying you and your emergency con-
tacts. By telling whether you have special medication 
or allergies or not, it is a potential lifesaver and pro-
vides peace of mind to users, friends and families. 

This scheme, which is free to the user, involves simply 
completing a form, inserting it in the plastic bottle 
provided, and placing the bottle in the fridge. Two 
stickers are also provided, one to put on the door of 
the fridge and one just inside the front door to alert 
the emergency services in the event of an accident. 

Many Lions Clubs actively promote the scheme. 
Please contact your local club for further details, all of 

which can be found at the Lions website: 

www.lions.org.uk/miab.htm. 

You can locate the telephone number of your local 
club to request a bottle. 

Things have been busy as usual in the Advisor Service, 
ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǳǊ Ψ9ƴŘ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊΩ wŜǇƻǊǘǎ 
to do, with all the statistics for the work that we have 
done over the year to be calculated and evaluated. 

Hopefully, by now you have received a courtesy call 
from Linda or Sandra, our trainee social workers, to 
get an update of your circumstances and ask for feed-
back on our services and so on. This is very useful in-
formation as it enables us to get a clear picture of the 
things that you need and gives us ideas for the future. 

LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ [ƛƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ {ŀƴŘǊŀ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ 
completed their 9 months with us and will soon be 
saying good-bye. We will miss them and would like to 

thank them for all their hard work. 

Chris is continuing with the one day a week Advisor 
Service at Strode Park, which is proving to be popular, 
ŀƴŘ Dƛƭƭ Ƙŀǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IȅŘǊƻŎŜǇƘŀƭǳǎ 
Awareness Day which she found very interesting. 

As always, please remember that the Advisor Service 
is here to offer help, support and advice on a range of 
topics, so if you think we can help, please do not hesi-
tate to pick up the phone. Also, spread the word to 
anyone with a physical or learning disability that you 
may know, as we are here to help them too. 

All the best from Chris & Gill 

Visit the Go Folic website hosted by SHINE Charity (Formally ASBAH) to discover why it is really 
important to take folic acid (Vitamin B9) before you get pregnant. You will also find Information, 

News, Facts, Recipes, Advice, Features and much more: www.gofolic.co.uk 

Go 
Folic: 

mailto:ccunningham@kasbah.org.uk

